# CAMDEN CHURCH OF CHRIST Christ Centered - Bible Based

# May 25, 2025

# **Service Times**

## Sunday Worship:

Bible Study – 9:00 a.m. Morning Worship – 10:00 a.m. Evening Worship – 6:00 p.m.

# Mid-Week Bible Study

Wednesday at 6:30 p.m.

## **Ladies Bible Class**

Tuesdays at 10:00 a.m.

Monthly Evening Ladies Bible Class Next Class will be in August

### **Elders**

Bill Jarnagin (731) 468-4433 John Dawson (731) 695-6780 William Blow (731) 441-2208

## **Deacons**

Britt Johnson
Daniel Richardson
Doug Phipps
Joe Sisco
Michael Laux
Sid Osment
Stacey Ballard
Wesley Sparks
Casey Corder
Tom Ulderich

Adam Blackburn

#### **Pulpit Minister**

Joe Rhodes

**Grant Dorris** 

(931) 209-1621

#### **Youth Minister**

<sup>1</sup> Ethan Edwards (931) 209-3341

# A Warm Welcome to Our Guest

Happy Memorial Day! We are so glad you have chosen to worship with us today! Please fill out a white visitor card on the back of the pew and drop it in a collection plate on your way out.

# **Congregation Announcements and Events**

- <u>VBS SNACK PREPARATION</u> is underway! Thank you for all the snacks brought in so far! Please keep them coming! Feel free to grab any of these items and put them in the boxes labeled VBS SNACKS by the office window
  - 1. 8 oz water bottles
  - 2. 16.9 oz water bottles
  - 3. Capri suns
  - 4. Little Debbie snack cakes (any kind)
  - 5. 18 count box of variety chips
- There is a sign-up sheet for the next quarter for bible class teachers on the bulletin board. We still need teachers for Kindergarten-2<sup>nd</sup> grade. If you are interested, please see Daniel or Lena Richardson.
- There will be a new bible study class taught by Tom Ulderich starting June 16th. It will be every other Monday night at 7p.m. If you know someone not familiar with the church, this class would be helpful.
- <u>There will be</u> a L2L kickoff/signup for next year on June 1<sup>st</sup> after evening worship service.
- There are numerous cards on the bulletin boards. Please check and see if any are for you.
- <u>There will be an Elders</u>, Deacons, and Ministers meeting Tuesday May 27<sup>th</sup> at 7p.m.
- We are still in need of a van driver for two months to pick up people for services. Please see Joe Sisco for more information.

# Upcoming Youth Group Events

- The summer youth series schedule is by the office window.
- Mark your calendars! VBS JUNE 8-11 Each night 6pm-8pm
   There are flyers in the foyer you are welcome to pick up and share!

#### Contact us at:

1285 US 70 Bypass, Camden TN, 38320-4700 camdencoc898@gmail.com www.camdenchurchofchrist.org (731) 584-7374

# CAMDEN CHURCH OF CHRIST Christ Centered - Bible Based

### **Prayer Request**

Please continue to pray for Donna Grimes. She is at home recovering.

Angie Hatley will need to have neck surgery. They are awaiting a date for the surgery.

Tonya Reynoldson will go back for a PET scan on June 2. Please be in prayer for her.

Teresa Baker had gallbladder surgery last week. There have been some complications, and she is still in the hospital. They are looking for an infection somewhere due to her running a fever. She has also been getting lightheaded and needing breathing treatments. Please continue to pray for progress and strength.

Toni (Irin) Stockdale, mother of Renee Crossett and Rennie Kennon, is at the Waters of McKenzie Nursing Home. The updated address is in the foyer.

Bob Curtis' health remains about the same. He is on oxygen 24/7 as he is still having issues breathing. He will have a watchman implant procedure to his heart on July 3<sup>rd</sup>.

Cooper Ulderich had a successful outpatient tubes and adenoids surgery. He is recovering well at home.

Tracy Hollifield, sister (in-law) to Phillip and Jennifer Elliott has been diagnosed with lung cancer. Please pray for her medical team as they begin a treatment plan for her. If you would like to send her a card, her address is on the bulletin board.

Please continue to pray for Ms. Barbara Thompson. She came forward this past Sunday asking for prayers for strength and wisdom through her trials.

We rejoice as Chucky Hardin was baptized into Christ this past Wednesday afternoon.

From Ms. Dorothy Jones: May God bless each one of you. The ones who visited me, and all the cards, and all of you praying for me- thank you all. Pray for me and I will continue to pray for you. God Bless, a sister in Christ- Dorothy Jones.

# Those Serving 6/1/25:

#### AM

Opening Prayer – Adam Blackburn Scripture – Cameron Ballard Lord's Supper – Grant Dorris Closing Prayer –Greg Matlock PM

Opening Prayer – Daniel Richardson Scripture – Bryan Larkins Lord's Supper – Stacy Ballard Closing Prayer- Casey Corder

# Those serving the Lord's Supper:

Jeff Belisle Geoffery Kee Emory Florence Mike Wilson David Branch Britt Johnson Trevor Smith John Yarbro

If you are unable to serve, please tell

Adam Blackburn

## **Remember our Shut-Ins:**

Mary Edwards
Virgie Heintz
Joyce Frazee
Frank & Marge Philips
Pat Osment
Desmond Jarrett
Dorthey Chappell
Janice White

	Attendance			
	SS	AM	PM	Wed
2024 Average	120	205	95	121
2025 Average	121	206	91	117
Last week	117	187	105	97
5th Sunday	121	211	71	

## **Special Donations**

- Given in memory of Mirt Smoot by John and Cindy Lumpkin
- Given in memory of Mirt Smoot by Bill and Becky Jarnagin
- Given in memory of Glen Reynolds by Bill and Becky Jarnagin
- Given in memory of Jerold Newton by Bill and Becky Jarnagin
- Given in memory of Ray Frazee by Barbara Thompson
- Given in memory of Wanda Horner by Bill and Becky Jarnagin